Selectmen’s Meeting

Town of Bowdoin, Maine

May 1, 2017

Present were:
Marc Bernier
Michelle Keleher

Deborah Marquis

6:30 PM Pledge of Allegiance

Administrative:
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The Selectmen reviewed and initialed and/or signed the following:

A/P and P/R Warrant #9

Two agreements for sale of tax acquired property back to previous owners.

Letter to Bowdoin Cable/Internet Committee agreeing to pay $2000.00 from the Town to support
any grants they may secure for the purpose of extending internet coverage to areas of Bowdoin that
have little or no current service. This was e-mailed to Emily White of the Cable/Internet Committee.
General Journal 5

New Service agreement with the Town of Lisbon for the Animal Control Officer.

Planning Board Minutes for April 11, 2017

FEMA/DHS formal letter of approval regarding the Sagadahoc County Hazard Mitigation Plan 2016
update which was recently submitted.

Notice from MSAD 75 for meeting of Building Committee on May 3™,

Other Business:
» In a discussion about the Keleher’s application for a daycare in their home, apparently there

is no record of the septic design in the Town records. Ryan said he wrote a letter to the Planning Board.

Michaeline disagreed with his interpretation.
Michelle asked who she could appeal to if the license is denied because she has no way to get a copy of

the Septic design.
Marc said it is the Appeals Board. He asked Carol to check with Appeals Board members to see if they

need to be sworn in again.
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Junior Card told the Selectmen Culverts on Doughty Rd and Dead River Rd which were replaced by
the State now need repairs. The State is now trying to turn this over to the Town to do the repairs.
The bills from Wight’s Sporting Goods were approved for payment by Justin Keleher

Tom Garrepy said he has not heard from Roger Roy since we called him problems with the new roof

during the winter. Carol will call him again.

Adjournment: 7:40 PM, Marc made the motion, Deb seconded, 3-0 vote & meeting adjonrned.



